UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100

COMPTROLLER

NOV 2 1 2011
The Honorable Howard P. “Buck™ McKeon
Chairman
Committee on Armed Services
U. S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20510
Dear Mr. Chairman:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I am withdrawing the Provision of
Industrial Facilities portion of the prior approval reprogramming (FY 11-07 PA) dated
December 30, 2010. We have implemented the $43.0 million transfer for the Joint Tactical
Radio System. This request has also been provided to the Chairmen of the other congressional
defense committees. My staff and I are available to provide additional information or to address

any concerns you may have.

Sincerely,

Robert F. Hale

cc:
The Honorable Adam Smith
Ranking Member



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100

COMPTROLLER

NOV 2 1 2011
The Honorable C. W. Bill Young
Chairman
Subcommittee on Defense
Committee of Appropriations
U. S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20510
Dear Mr. Chairman:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I am withdrawing the Provision of
Industrial Facilities portion of the prior approval reprogramming (FY 11-07 PA) dated
December 30, 2010. We have implemented the $43.0 million transfer for the Joint Tactical
Radio System. This request has also been provided to the Chairmen of the other congressional
defense committees. My staff and I are available to provide additional information or to address

any concerns you may have.

Sincerely,
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Robert F. Hale
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The Honorable Norman D. Dicks
Ranking Member



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100

COMPTROLLER

NOV 2 1 201
The Honorable Daniel K. Inouye
Chairman
Subcommittee on Defense
Committee on Appropriations

United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I am withdrawing the Provision of
Industrial Facilities portion of the prior approval reprogramming (FY 11-07 PA) dated
December 30, 2010. We have implemented the $43.0 million transfer for the Joint Tactical
Radio System. This request has also been provided to the Chairmen of the other congressional
defense committees. My staff and I are available to provide additional information or to address
any concerns you may have.

Sincerely,
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Robert F. Hale

ce:
The Honorable Thad Cochran
Vice Chairman



UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE
1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1100

COMPTROLLER

oV 2 1 200
The Honorable Carl Levin NOV l

Chairman
Committee on Armed Services

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that I am withdrawing the Provision of
Industrial Facilities portion of the prior approval reprogramming (FY 11-07 PA) dated
December 30, 2010. We have implemented the $43.0 million transfer for the Joint Tactical
Radio System. This request has also been provided to the Chairmen of the other congressional
defense committees. My staff and [ are available to provide additional information or to address

any concerns you may have.

Sincerely,
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Robert F. Hale

ce:
The Honorable John McCain
Ranking Member



